
FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter - January 2023

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike
friends and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It’s free.

Here is the link - https://www.fsupikes.com

New in 2023!

Delta Lambda Chapter is getting ready to Launch the next generation of the
Digital experience! The Delta Lambda Pikes new web-site is coming soon.

Stay tuned for a announcement related to a step by step process to join in the
new experience.

Contribute to the Old Guard of Delta Lambda! The Old Guard is
Delta Lambda’s alumni Annual Fund. Your contribution helps the
Chapter maintain its competitive standing at the top of Florida
State’s fraternity system.

Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only $100 per year.
Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among alumni, and
enriching both the alumni and undergraduate Delta Lambda
experience. Some alumni have even chosen to give as much as
$1,000. A current list of the Old Guard Members appears at the end
of this newsletter.
Click here to join the Old Guard now!

As always, we are deeply grateful to those who continue to support
the Old Guard, our Alumni general fund. We want to express our
sincerest thanks for these generous gifts received before the end of
this 2022 year.

 

https://www.fsupikes.com/
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
http://www.fsupikes.net/


Thank you to Manny Zamora ’87 for his generous gift of $200 to the Old Guard.
Manny writes, ““Brothers, I trust this email finds you doing well during this beautiful
time of year. My beautiful wife Katya, our two kids (Lily 31 & Matias 10) & I are
currently in the Basque Country exploring an area of the Europe I’ve long wanted to
visit. What a place, what people & what food! The Newsletter served as a reminder to
get my Old Guard contribution in for 2022. I went ahead & took care of 2023’s as well.
Wishing you a 2023 filled w/ good health, love & laughter! Phi Phi.” Manny Zamora
’87 619-316-5511 mz@zmedinc.com

Thank you to Ben Sharp ’60 for his most generous gift of $500 to The Old Guard. Ben
writes, “I have contributed to the Chapter through the Newsletter link. However, I want
to mention that I also contributed to the Pike National Headquarters in honor of past
SMC Gabe Brady ‘58, my former roommate. He is well deserving of any honor. I hope
it will appear in the next Shield & Diamond. Ben Sharp ’60
Benjaminsharp@hotmail.com

Our next Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon will be Wednesday,
February 1st , 2023 on the 6th Floor, The Osceola Grille. John Peacock ’01 will host
and chair the meeting, beginning at noon and concluding by 1:00 PM. All alumni are
welcome to attend.

Alumni Comments
Charlie Barnes ’65 and Tim Sheridan ’79 assemble the monthly newsletters for
everyone’s enjoyment, and to strengthen the network of Brotherhood.
We’d like to see Brothers from all decades submit your personal news, travel updates,
reunions, “Brofests", weddings, gatherings, etc. Please send your news and images,
and include the names of those pictured.

Please send your news and images, along with the names of those in the picture.
Send Alumni Comments and Images

mailto:mz@zmedinc.com
mailto:Benjaminsharp@hotmail.com
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20Consider%20for%20the%20newsletter


Brofest in Tampa. December, 2022
Mark Smith ’78 noted that the lunch was organized by Harvey Mackler ’72
(University of Pennsylvania).
Left to right :Thomas (T.J.) Brady ‘88, Harvey Mackler ’72 (U of Penn), Jim Finch
‘81, Roy McDonald ‘79, Mark A Smith ‘78, Bruce Johnson ‘81, Bill Barie ’79
(drove from Jacksonville and back on the same day just to come to our lunch). Gary
Prescott ‘72, Pete Barraco ‘83, David Kresge ‘73, Scott Jones ‘81, Andy
Steingold ’81 (former mayor of Safety Harbor, FL), Carlton Cozart ’81.

Top left: Jim Brock ’76, Tyson Brock ’06 and Bowden James Brock ‘39

Top right: Jimmy Keen writes, “Two of my favorite SMCs, Carlos Lindo ’05 and Kevin
Stokes ‘13. The wedding photo is from Carlos’ new brother-in-law Kevin Schmidt
‘12. Kevin Stokes called to tell me he’s been to more Pike weddings than he can count
in the last several months! The Pike networking and professional success of the
Brothers is amazing.”

2022 CHEEZ-IT BOWL VICTORY OVER OKLAHOMA

Several alumni pronounced this Seminole victory to be a “Pike Win”. Quarterback
Jordan Travis ’22 and receiver Johnny Wilson ’22 brought the ball down the field
for a touchdown on the final drive, and Ryan Fitzgerald ’19 kicked the FG to put the
game away. Punter Alex Mastromano ’21 contributed to the win, along with offensive
linemen Thomas Schrader ’21, Bryan Estes ’21 and 2022 Wuerffel Trophy winner
Dillan Gibbons ’21.

It wasn’t an easy victory for the Noles, but they were able to escape Orlando with their
10th win of the season — the best for the program since 2016. Florida State defeated
the Sooners 35-32 behind incredible performances from Jordan Travis and Johnny
Wilson.



Post season: Jordan Travis ’22 named “Most Valuable Player for 2022”, and
Johnny Wilson ’22 named “Best Offensive Player for 2022”.

Here are some tailgate photos from that weekend.

Joe Feheley ‘81, Bobby Fedor ‘81, Garland Gould ’81, Rich Newsome ‘83,
Glenn Grant ‘82

L to R: Bobby Fedor ’81, Doug Russell ’79, Joe Feheley ’81, Eli Nortelus ‘01



L to R: Glenn Grant ’82, Doug Russell ’79, Rich Newsome ’83 (note the Newsome
billboard in the background), Roy McDonald ’79, Dave Kresge ’73, Jeff Moore ’81,
Tye Stockton ’82, Garland Gould ’81, Gary Prescott ’72.

Delta Lambda Sires and Sons



Pictured here in the Doug Russell Legends Room after Initiation.

Delta Lambda’s fall pledge class included three Legacy Sons, each one initiated by his
Pike dad. Dr. Michael MacDonald ’85 and Christian MacDonald ’22; Carson
Rowe ’22 and Rudy Rowe ’87. Not pictured are Glenn Ryan ’92 (UCF) and his son
Gavin Ryan ’22.

Delta Lambda Pike Brothers on the 2013 National
Championship Team



Standing: Beatty, Eligwe, Darby, Aguayo, Doumar, Lawson.

Kneeling: Brooks, Adams, Jones

Missing: McGuire, Wilder, Williams

Twelve Delta Lambda Brothers were members of the 2013 Seminole team that
defeated Auburn in the 2014 Rose Bowl to claim the National Championship.

Danny Adams ’13 Offensive lineman / long snapper / played 2012, 2013, 2014
Roberto Aguayo ’12 All-American kicker / winner of the 2013 Lou Groza Award
Cason Beatty ’13 Punter / played 2012- 2013, 2014, 2015 / HM All-ACC
Terrence Brooks ’11 All-American Safety / All ACC / played for the NFL Ravens,
Eagles, Jets, Patriots and Texans
Ronald Darby ’13 All-American Cornerback / NFL Rookie of the Year 2015 / played for
the NFL Bills, Eagles, Washington, Broncos, and played in Super Bowl LII
Phil Doumar ’09 Long Snapper / Pike Rush Chairman / Delta Gamma Sorority Anchor
Man / played 2009, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013
Ukeme (Marcus) Eligwe ’13 Linebacker / played for the NFL Chiefs, Giants, Titans,
Jets and Raiders
Christian Jones ’10 Linebacker / played basketball for the Pikes’ IM Championship
team / All-ACC / played for the NFL Bears, Lions and Seahawks
Larry Lawson ’13 Punter / played 2013, 2014
Sean Maguire ’12 Quarterback / started for much of the 2015 season but injuries
ended his playing career / played 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015
James Wilder, Jr. ’13 Running Back / Was the #1 ranked athlete in the nation
coming out of Plant High School in 2010 / Named MVP of the ACC Championship game
in 2012 / played for the NFL Bengals and Bills, and then switched to the Canadian
League where he was CFL Rookie of the Year in 2017 / he played for the Argonauts,
Alouettes and still is on the Edmonton Elks roster as late as 2022.
Karlos Williams ’14 Running Back / routinely wore his Pike polo to media interviews /
played for the NFL Bills, Steelers and Toronto Argonauts

Ad Astra



Delta Lambda Siblings Enter Chapter Eternal Ten Days
Apart
Both Alex Kono ’80 (left) and Andrew Kono ’81 entered Chapter Eternal within the
space of ten days. Both victims of cancer. Alex Kono was an active fundraiser for the St
Jude Children’s Research Hospital. On Andy's LinkedIn account he lists Pi Kappa Alpha
fraternity, and “firetruck engineer” under his Florida State University activities.

Young alumni Brothers will be missed.

Reminder - Missed an Issue?

Every page and every issue of Pikeboy and Pikes Illustrated are now available, free, for
your entertainment and nostalgia. This is the photographic record of America’s greatest
college fraternity chapter! Thank you, David Rancourt!

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/
https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for
inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link:

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/
https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/


Send info for Newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old Guard
is only $100. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T
(is now Truist) in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute:
Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please
make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to
Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee,
FL 32308

Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated January 2023)

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD

Brothers making Annual Gifts of $100 or more
(See: The Sembler Society, below, for annual gifts of more than $1,000)

Lee Anderson ‘84 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025
Dan Akre ’83 2016, 2017
Charlie Barnes ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Ed Barnes ’71 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Joe Beasley’83 2018, 2019, 2021
Robert “Bobby” Bowden ’49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden ’80;
grandson Michael Madden ’14) 2016, 2017, 2018
Gabriel Brady ’58 2020
Justin Buck ’96 (Southeast Missouri State) 2021
Peter Burnett ’68 2020, 2021, 2022
Anthony Cabrera ’81 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024
Eric Carr ’01 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20submit%20for%20the%20newsletter
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute


Cade Carter ’05 (father is Cadie Carter ’79) 2022
Jay Campbell ’87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Bill Cheek ’61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024
Jim Cobb ’63 (son Kevin Cobb ’06) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Frank Cooke ’65 2020, 2021, 2023
Chuck Cottrell ’80 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 (also, see Chuck Cottrell, Brent Sembler
Society)
Ozmel Cuan ’02 2022
Dustin Daniels ’10 2016
Josh Davis ’02 2021
Phil Doumar ’09 2017
Bob Duggan ’64 2022
Jeff Epley ’96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,
2022
Miguel Fernandez ’77 (son Michael ’10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023
Michael Fernandez ’10 2021, 2022
Jim Finch ‘81 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021
Jim Floyd ’76 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Dave Frew ’67 2020
Lewis Fusco ’05 2020
Paul Gerding ’65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Pete Gioitta ’82 2022
Dave Giordano ’65 2020, 2021, 2022
Jon Graber ’02 2022
Glenn Grant ’82 2017, 2022, 2023
Connor Gray ‘11 2018
Bill Gregory ’77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Mike Halfacre ’85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023
Bob Hall ’49 (grandson Andrew Hall ’15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019,
2020, 2021
Lawrence ‘Chip’ Hartung ’81 2017, 2019, 2021
Scotty Howell ’06 (brother Seth Howell ’84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,
2022
Rob Hicks ’83 2020
Kyle Hill ’16 2020
Howard Hunter ’73 2020, 2021, 2022
Bruce Johnson ’81 2017
Jay Johnson ‘83 2016 --Joined the Sembler Society in 2018
Dick Klunk ’67 2020, 2021
David Kresge ’73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020
Mike Lait ’78 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Joe Liguori ’81 2021
Mike Lilly ’84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023
Carlos Lindo ’05 2016
David Lyons ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024
Sloan MacKarvich ’01 2021 (--also Sembler Society)
Harvey Mackler ’72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,
2022
Trent Mallory ’81 2017, 2021, 2022
Mike Markowski ’75 (sons Reeve Markowski ’13 and Brandon Markowski ‘16 ; brothers
Craig Markowski ’79 and David Markowski ’79) 2016
Noah C. McKinnon ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Austin McLeod ’15 2022
Stuart McLeroy 2021



Jack McMullen ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025
Chris Merganthaler ’13 2022
Andy Miller ‘70 2021, 2022, 2023
J.L. Milton ’62 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Tom Misiuk ’83 2021
Jim Montano ’64 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Jeff Moore ’81 2018, 2022
Kyle Mowitz ’01 2017, 2021
Alex Mullineaux ’01 2019, 2021
Eli Nortelus ’01 2018
Marco Novak ’01 2016
Harry Orwig ’66 2018
Serge Osaulenko ’01 2017
Joel Padgett ’71 2016, 2019
Jim Parsons ’81 2017
John Peacock ’01 2018, 2019, 2020 --Peacock also made an additional $500 gift to be
applied to the Veterans’ Recognition Plaque
Chris Pepin ’01 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023
Khoung Phan ’01 2019
Jim Poe ’66 2016, 2017, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023
David Ponder ’80 2017
Gary Prescott ’72 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Dr. Jace Provo ’83 2020
Matt Raulerson ’83 2022
Tyler Russell ’10 2020
Matt Schulis ’01 2022
Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton ’74 (brother, Russell Sexton ’77) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Dr. Benjamin Sharp ’60 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 -- Dr Sharp
also made an additional gift of $500 to be applied toward the Veterans’ Recognition
Plaque.
Tim Sheridan ’78 2022
Griffin Siegel ‘78 2016 2017
Peter Singhal ’15 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Jim Smalley ’73 2022 ($500)
Kevin Stokes ’13 2018, 2019, 2021, 2022
Bob Stoner ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
John Stoner ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Rob Stoner ’88 2016, 2017, 2-018, 20-19, 2020, 2021, 2022
Lt. Col. Patrick Sullivan ’01 2022 --Lt. Col Sullivan made an additional gift, $400 of
which is designated to help fund the Veterans’ Recognition Plaque.
Cmdr. Jared Sweetser ’01 2022
Doug Tatum ’77 2021
Todd Trimmer ’69 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022
Tom Trotta ’81 (son Eric Trotta ’09, University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021
Bob Tunkel ’66 2020, 2021, 2022
Tarek Waked ’09 2019
Steve Walker ’81 2021, 2022
Bob Ward ’67 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023
Kevin Wheeler ’09 (father is Tom Wheeler ’78) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09) 2021
Wade Wilcox ‘86 (son is Griffin Wilcox ’15) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021
Griffin Wilcox ’15 (dad is Wade Wilcox ’86) 2020, 2021
Bill Williams ’85 2019, 2020
Rob Williamson ’87 2018, 2020, 2021



Alan Winslette ’77 2018, 2019
Manny Zamora ’87 2021, 2022, 2023
Bart Ziegler ’83 2021

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY

Brothers have made at least one gift of $1,000 or more
[John Baker ‘83: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in John’s name]
[Herb Bowen ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in Herb’s name]
Charlie Bradley ’81 a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society
Sean Carbonell ‘86
[Craig Kavka ’66 : A Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society was made in Craig’s name in
2019]
Chuck Cottrell ’80 *Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of $1,000 to be used in the
best interests of the Chapter. And in 2022, Chuck made another gift of $2,500. Thank
you, Chuck, for your lifetime of generosity to Delta Lambda!
Jim Crews ’78
Chris Dietz ’87 (son is Caleb Dietz ’11) annual Sembler Society member
Tobyn DeYoung ’86 (son is Steven Centeno ’16)
Col. Joe Feheley ’81 (son is Sean Feheley ’14)
Jim Finch ‘81
[Steve Goodloe ’79: An anonymous Memorial Gift was made to the Sembler Society in
Steve’s name]
Chris Gutierrez ’83 [University of Florida] (son is Alex Gutierriez ’16)
David Gutting ’83 (son Sterling Gutting ’16)
[J. Bob Humphries ’66: A Memorial Gift made to The Sembler Society in Bob’s name in
2019]
Bruce Johnson ‘81
Jay B. Johnson ‘83
Bobby Jones ‘72
Jimmy Keen ’73 (son is Michael Keen ‘14)
[Don Kyle ’77 Memorial (Brothers contributing include Jim Finch ‘81, Joe Feheley ‘81,
Chuck Cottrell ‘80, Glenn Grant ‘82, Mike Martin ‘79, Dave Henry ’81, Anthony Cabrera
’81 and Steve Walker ’81.
[Tracy Lee ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society
in Tracy’s name]
John Leavitt ’77 (brother of Jim Leavitt ’79)
Sloan MacKarvich ‘01
Craig Mateer ’86 (son is Charles Merritt ’16)
Lyle McAlister ’78 (new 2021) [sons are Lee ’09 and Jordan ’07]
Roy McDonald ’79 two gifts at the Sembler Society level
Ryan McElveen ’95 (2020; annual Sembler Society commitment!)
Noah C. McKinnon ‘65
Rich Newsome ‘83
David Rancourt ’84 (son is Wyatt Rancourt ’16) annual Sembler Society member
Matt Raulerson ’83 (son is Zach Raulerson ’17)
Scott Roix ’85 and son Max Roix ’18
Doug Russell ’79 (son is Tyler Russell ’10)
Harry Sargeant III ’78 (sons are Harry Sargeant IV ’02 and Garrett Sargeant ’17)



Brent W. Sembler ’78 (son is Logan Sembler ’09)
Tim Sheridan ’78 (grandson of Ed Cubbon ’29; brother is Ted Sheridan ‘82)
Peter Singhal ’15 joined the Sembler Society in 2022, and is also an annual donor.
[Kirk Smith ’86: An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler
Society in Kirk’s name]
(The) Stoner Family (Bob ’64, John ’64, Rob ’88)
Rich Wall ‘66
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09)

2023 Chapter Leadership

2023 Delta Lambda Elected Officers
SMC Logan Kelly ‘21
IVP Trevor Vogel ‘22
EVP Carlos Baldor ‘21
Treasurer Lucas Bozeman ‘21
Sergeant-at-Arms Andres Aceituno ‘20
Member-at-Large Brandon Marsh ‘21

2022 - 2023 Alumni Advisory Board (updated December
2022)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock ‘01
Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler ’78, Chairman

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen ‘73
Law Enforcement Liaison: Jimmy Keen ‘73
Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford ‘14
Rush Advisors: Doug Russell ’79 and Charlie Barnes ‘65
Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller ’70 and Doug Tatum ‘77
Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus ‘01
Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo ‘05
Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock ’01 an Eli Nortelus ‘01
Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz ‘87
Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott ’72, Mark Smith ‘78
Alumni Association President: Eric Carr ‘01
Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix ‘85
Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan ’78 and Charlie Barnes ’65
Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD
Chaplaincy Advisor: Dylan Nielander ‘05; plus John Peacock ’01; Rev. Rick Blythe ‘72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes ’71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley ’81 (son Sean Feheley ’14)
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ’14)
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell ’78 (son Tyler Russell ’10)



These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi
Kappa Alpha at Florida State
The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler
’78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen ‘73, Legends Oversight and House Management. Capital
gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda. Brent Sembler
Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisor John Peacock ’01
Chairs the Chapter Advisory Board. John Peacock ’01, 850-321-2198
jpeacockfl@gmail.com

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr ’01, President.
ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack
McMullen ’64 is Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell ’78, Founder and President.
drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the
Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris Dietz
’87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Tim Sheridan ’79 and Charlie Barnes
’65. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker ’70 provides the chapter with its annual composite.
The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of Pikes Illustrated.
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